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The Honorable Lane Evans

Ranking Minority Member

Committee on Veterans® Affairs

United States House of Representatives
335 Cannon House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515

Dcar Congressman Evans:

Thank you for your letter dated August 6, 2002, In this letter, you mdicated that OPM’s June 13
response Lo your April 25 request for an accounting of Federal agency compliance with the
Disabled Veteran Affirmative Action Program (*DVAAP™), as well as OPM’s July 19 response
to your Apnl 4 request regarding agencies’ use of single certificates for interdisciplinary
positions, did not provide the information that you requested. You asked OPM to etther provide
the information that you requested or advise you that OPM is unable to fumish such information.

Your letter of April 25 requesied information about Fedcral agency compliance with DVAAP’s
reporting requirements, program accountability and performance, and OPM’s assessment of
agency compliance with the spint of DVAAP. As indicated in my June 13 response, all agencies
submitted DV AAP reports this year. My letter also indicated that where we find non-compliance
with vetcrans” preference requirements, we act swiftly to remedy the situation. That being said.
the latcst employment figures suggest positive performance. The Federal Government continues
to be a modcl employer of veterans. Finally, T indicated that we believe that agencies are
complyving with the spirit of DVAAP by ensuring that veterans rcceive both the preferences to
which they are entitled, and the kinds of opportunities envisioned by Congress 1n enaciing
DVAAP.

As to your letter of April 4, we are unable to provide you with a copy of the advice memorandum
that you requested because this memorandum was not a formal General Counsel opinion but
rather internal attorney work product and, as such, povileged. As we indicated 1 our July 19
response, this memorandum was preparcd by a General Counsel staff member in response to a
request from an OPM program office as to whether a particular policy could be implemented
without runting atoul of the law. The memorandum is actually unresponsive to your request
because it does not explain OPM’s rationale for adopting the position that hiring agencies should
issue only one certificate for all qualified candidates for a single iterdisciplinary position. As
we articulated in our July 19 letter, our rationale for directing hiring agencies to 1ssue single
certificates for interdisciplinary positions reflects our strong support for the fair and equitable
treatment of all applicants.
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The Honorable Lanc Evans

Thank you for your intcrest in veterans issues. Should you have any additional questions or
concems, please do not hesitate to sharve thern with me.

Sincerely,

2N

Kay Coles Jarfics
Director

cc: Len Sistek, Stafl Director
Oversight and Investigations Subcommiltiee



